
SALLY
Why the fuck are you doing this, 
Lisa?

 

LINDA
I’m playing the villain, baby, just 
like you want. I try to give you 
everything you want.

 

SALLY
No, you don’t.

 

LINDA
You wanted your file, I found your 
file!  You wanted out, I got you 
out!  You needed money, I found you 
some!  I’m fucking consistent!  I 
told you the truth!  I didn’t write 
it in a book!  I told you to your 
face!  And I told Daisy to her 
face, what everybody knew and 
wouldn’t say, and she killed 
herself.  And I played the fucking 
villain, just like you wanted.

 

SALLY
Why would I want that?

 

LINDA
Because it makes you the good guy, 
sweet pea.  It makes you the good 
guy and you come back here all 
sweetness and light and sad and 
contrite and everybody sits, 
wringing their hands congratulating 
you and all your bravery.  
Meanwhile, I’m blowing guys at bus 
stations for the money.


